
Chair Preview: April 2025 

The first Assembly of Panel 75 is in the books, and it was legendary! From 

being the first CNCA Assembly held in downtown Santa Cruz, to the “pink” 

performance of the former Delegates, the Preconference Assembly lived up 

to the hype. Our Districts in the south ( 3 & 19) delivered tasty food and 

marvelous hospitality and we even has a spontaneous dance party invasion 

from the YPAAs! 

Everyone I spoke to was electrified by the spirit of service and now all eyes 

shift to our Delegate Chitra as she carries our collective voices to the 75th 

General Service Conference in New York. We will get all details from her in 

San Francisco on May 17th at the Post Conference Assembly.  

At the Area Committee Meeting last month, we voted on two motions and 

voted to move a presentation of new business to the Assembly. At the 

assembly, we heard three presentations of new business which all will 

become new business at the Post Conference in May.  

In General Service, the first few months of the year are intense. We get the 

final topics and the summaries, hold our Agenda Topic workshops and 

sharing sessions and then BOOM, it’s the Preconference Assembly. Now we 

can shift into the next phase of our year, where our Fellowship closes the 

loop, and we get to find out about the near and far future plans for AA. It is 

springtime now, a time for new growth and beginnings and this is true as we 

all practice our Third Legacy together.  

“The first bud of spring sings the other seeds into joining her uprising.” 

― Amanda Gorman 

 

With Love & Service, 

Drew Baker 

Area Chair 
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